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I like the concept of al fresco dining but feel it works best away
from pedestrians, away from the noise and pollution of streets,
and away from parking with people drawing up. leaving, loading,
unloading, and trying to monitor kids and set up walkers and
wheelchairs. To ensure a satisfactory experience for everyone, the
City must enforce that vendors: * do not block sidewalk traffic *
do not remove any pre-existing parking spaces * are mandated to
carry sufficient insurance to reimburse passers-by who fall due to
food spills, customers pulling chairs out or staff moving
unexpectedly * are mandated to carry sufficient insurance to
reimburse passers-by whose clothing is spattered by fat or other
stains from the dining area. Please address these concerns before
moving forward on this ordinance



